MINUTES

FRIENDS OF THE DONALD W. REYNOLDS COMMUNITY CENTER AND LIBRARY

April 4, 2018

The Friends of the Donald W. Reynolds Community Center and Library (FOL) met on April 4, 2018, in the Conference Room of the public library. 

Members Present:  Juliet Cathey, Nema Criswell, Diana Harper, Jane Haddock, Jane Hicks, Marion Hill, Karen Jacob, Carolyn Mabry, Brenda Monroe, Angie Mullen, Yvonne Rolater, Phyllis Rustin, Linda Spencer, Ann Thompson, Robbee Tonubbee, Pris Washington, and Sandy Wright
I. President Brenda Monroe called the special meeting of the FOL to order at 11:22 a.m. 


II. The main focus of the meeting was to discuss and vote on funding for a survey to be done for a plot of land to be used as a “reading park.” Robert and Paula Allen are attempting to donate the land, and they desire for the park to be named “Angela Christine” after an infant girl.

1. Angie Mullen passed around an aerial photo of the desired location for the park. It is currently a wooded lot.


III. Inquiries were presented about the survey and potential acquisition of the land.
1. Who will be performing the survey and what is the cost? Page Surveying will perform the survey, and the quote they provided is $2000.
2. Will the FOL be guaranteed the land if the funds are provided? The land acquisition is not guaranteed, but the survey must be completed for further steps to be taken.
3. Are there any tax liens on the land? There are currently two liens on the land, but the city attorney is expected to resolve them.
4. Would the FOL hold the deed to the land? The City of Durant would hold the deed, but the land would be used by the library.
IV. There was discussion about how the land would be utilized as a reading park once the land was secured.

1. Benches, a walking trail, picnic spots, and a water fountain were suggested for patrons to enjoy.

2. A suggestion was made that people could pay to “sponsor” a bench with name plates displayed on each bench.
V. Marion Hill made the motion for the FOL to fund the land survey. Jane Hicks seconded the motion. All members agreed, and the motion passed.
VI. Ann Thompson made the motion for the meeting to be adjourned, and Juliet Cathey seconded the motion. All members agreed, and the meeting was adjourned at 11:38 a.m.

